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South River - Machar Fire Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, June 7, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. at the Fire Department


Committee Present:
Les Mahon






Doug Sewell






Blair Flowers






Neil Scarlett



Staff Present:

Risto Maki, Fire Chief






Brad Schell, Deputy Fire Chief






Skye Buchanan, Secretary



Guests:

Bob Dell

1. Meeting called to order
Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Les Mahon at 6:00 p.m.
2. Declarations of pecuniary interest – none 
3. Deputations – none 
4. Adoptions of minutes 

4.1
March 1, 2016

2016-24
Scarlett/Sewell
That the South River –  Machar Fire Committee hereby adopt the minutes of the meeting of May 3, 2016, as printed.
CARRIED
5. Business arising from minutes – none 
6. Financial reports
6.1
Income Statement 
6.2
Accounts Payable 
Risto Maki advised that the capital will appear as over budget as that budget line is charged for the ram.  A donation was made to offset the cost of the ram, which appears as a different budget line.

He also advised that response revenue is down.

2016-25
Flowers/Sewell
That the South River –  Machar Fire Committee receives its Income Statement to May 25, 2016.

That the South River –  Machar Fire Committee receives its Accounts Payable Ledger to May 25, 2016.

CARRIED

7. Reports from committee members or staff

7.1
Fire Chief’s Report

IMS Course

Risto Maki advised that the IMS Course is scheduled for June 20 and June 21 at the Arena.  $50.00 a person to attend.


Dry Hydrants


Risto Maki advised that he spoke with Machar Council regarding the dry hydrants for the Township.  Blair Flowers advised that the list provided to Council was reviewed with their roads department.  

Items 6, 7, 8, and 11 are a possibility.

Risto Maki advised the Leighton Road and the Thunder Bridge Road dry hydrants would be the best dry hydrants to complete first.

Blair Flowers advised that Machar Council has set aside $5,000.00 for the dry hydrants.  Risto Maki asked if the budgeted amount included machine use or just material.  Blair Flowers advised he will check with Council.  

Blair Flowers advised that #2 (Riding Ranch Road and Eagle Lake Road) would not work as well as #3 (Municipal Road North).  Risto Maki advised it would be required for the insurance accreditation, to be within the 2.5 kilometers of a water source.

Risto Maki asked if there was a timeline set for beginning the work so that he can order the materials.  Blair Flowers advised that he will check with Council.  
Open House

Riso Maki advised there is an open house scheduled for June 11, 2016 from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.


SCBA Bottles

The Dreagar bottles are still the cheapest.  Risto Maki advised he is working on preparing the order, however he needs to check with Administration regarding the Procurement Bylaw.


Garage Doors

Risto Maki is still looking into grants for replacement of the garage doors.  


2016-26
Sewell/Scarlett
That the South River –  Machar Fire Committee does hereby accept the fire chief’s report dated June 2016, as presented.

CARRIED

8. Correspondence
8.1
Joly Agreement
The rates for the Joly Agreement were reviewed and discussed as presented by Risto Maki.  

2016-27
Sewell/Flowers
That the South River – Machar Fire Committee does hereby recommend to the owner municipalities to accept the recommendation of Option 3 rate for the Joly Agreement and to arrange for Joly Township representatives to attend the September 6, 2016 South River – Machar Fire Committee meeting.
CARRIED

8.2
MNR Invoice

Email from Administration was reviewed.  Neil Scarlett advised that Machar is aware that the invoice for the MNR Agreement was sent to the Village late.  He advised it was a filing error and that it will not happen again.  

9. Other Business – none 
10. In Camera – none 
11. Adjournment 
2016-28
Scarlett/Flowers
That the South River –  Machar Fire Committee be now adjourned to meet again on September 6, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. the Fire Hall in South River or at the call of the Chair.

CARRIED

______________________________________
______________________________

Les Mahon, Chairperson



Skye Buchanan, Secretary

